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Dave Porter 

1113 SE Cora Street 

Portland, OR 97202 

 

3/7/19 

Dear Co-Chair Frederick, Co-Chair McLane and members of the Joint Ways and Means Subcommittee on 

Education,  

Testimony on HB 5016: the State School Fund. 

Every Oregon high school student should have the opportunity to spend a high school year studying 

abroad paid for by the State of Oregon (or one of its local school districts) as a part of their public 

education programs. High school study abroad should not just be for the wealthy who can afford it.  

Please ensure that State School Funds can be used by local school districts to pay for sending high school 

students to study abroad and that some state school funds are allocated to the Department of Education for 

a “Strategic Study Abroad Program” which the Department of Education can use to send high school 

students to study aboard in countries critical for Oregon’s future like China. 

Oregon could both improve student learning and save money by paying the fees for high school years 

abroad provided by existing study abroad organizations. Extending study abroad opportunities to all 

Oregon students does not require more revenues or more spending, just a shift in what the educational 

system spends money on. Instead of spending money for students located in high schools in Oregon, we 

could spend some money on our students in high schools abroad. 

In 2016-17, Oregon public education spent $12,520 per students, including $11,127 in operating 

expenditures and $1,363 in capital expenditures per student.  
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There are current study abroad organizations that offer high school years abroad for less than current per 

student per year expenditures in Oregon.  ASSE, as one of these study abroad organizations, tends to have 

the lowest fees. 

ASSE was established in 1976 as the American Scandinavian Student Exchange by the Swedish 

Government to organize student exchange programs between Sweden and the United States. It now 

maintains 38 offices in 31 countries and accommodates more than 30,000 high school age students and 

host families annually in its programs in the participating countries. 

Program fees include: Round trip international airfare from New York to Europe and South Africa, from 

Miami to Brazil and Argentina, from Los Angeles to Asia/Pacific. Fees also include comprehensive 

health, accidental death and travel insurance, host family recruitment and screening, non-English speaking 

country language training, and orientation. Note that for 2019-20 ASSE offers high school years abroad 

for less than $12,250 to twenty countries, as follows: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ASSE’s fees for three countries do not include airfare: 

 

From ASSE: 
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From ASSE on China: 

 

We need many more Oregon high school students to spend a high school year abroad. It would cost no 

more than Oregon now spends, just shift what we pay for. It is up to you. 

Thank you – Dave Porter 

China’s Belt and Road Initiative 

 


